
Dear Friends, 
Thank you for your faithful prayers and support for our Chaplain ministry. As you know we provide 
immediate crisis intervention to all our agencies and local citizens. Among many other responsibilities 
over the last several months we have responded to 18 unexpected deaths. We gave assistance at 
several suicide cases which are heartbreaking to say the least…twice we were called to give aid when 
cyclists were hit by vehicles, seven times we were asked to help law enforcement give death 
notifications to immediate family members; we served families that suffered because of the Northern 
California Glass Fires (some of that aid was given at the local shelters where we worked with Aaron the 
Comfort Dog and team from St. John’s Lutheran Church), assisted families at two drownings, and served 
a large family after a structure fire. We responded twice for our NPD Reconstruction Team where a 2 yr. 
was killed when accidentally run over and an adult killed when they mistakenly walked out on Hwy 29. 
Twice we provided crisis intervention to two families, gave aid after a shooting and a homicide involving 
another shooting. Our SWAT team requested our help twice, and assisted BGEA Team and families after 
the Northern CA Glass Fire. We were also asked to give personal counsel after some major family 
difficulties involving molestation, etc.  
  
We have a great team that provides these professional services… 
  

With kind regards,   
Lee Shaw 


